
  

 

 

 
PROTOCOL 

of online meeting on "Presentation of the Report on a Seismic Hazard Assessment " 

September 16, 2021 via videoconference  

 

Members of the Regional Scientific and Technical Council on ES, coordinators of the Sendai 
Framework Program on DRR of the emergency authorities of Central Asian countries, representatives of 
the European Union, the World Bank, CESDRR, participants of the online meeting on the topic 
"Presentation of the Report on a Seismic Hazard Assessment” held in within World Bank Program 
implementation “Strengthening Financial Resilience and Accelerating Risk Reduction in Central Asia” 
(SFRARR Program), managed by the Global Fund for Disaster Reduction and Recovery and funded by the 
European Union, 

 

AFTER CONCIDERING AND DISCUSSING REPORTS: 

On the main aspects of the study of seismic hazard assessment, including the conducted 

probabilistic seismic hazard analysis and the development of a new probabilistic seismic hazard model 

for the Central Asian region, 

AGREED WITH THE PROPOSALS: 

1. Take into account the information provided on the seismic hazard assessment and the developed 
model for the Central Asia region. 

2.  RSTC members and to the coordinators of the Sendai Framework for DRR of the emergency 
authorities of the Central Asian countries: 

- consider the report and by September 23, 2021 provide your comments and questions to Madina 
Nizamitdin by e-mail mnizamitdin@worldbank.org ; 

- take part in the next online meeting on SFRARR Program in the beginning of November2021. 

3. Grant the right to sign this Protocol of meeting, dated September 16, 2021 to the CESDRR 
Director. 

 
 

CESDRR Director                     J. Ukashev 

 


